
Sac County Coalition December 14, 2020 

 

 
Attendees 

Representing Information Shared  

Annette 
Koster 

BVCS Early 
Childhood Iowa 

Facilitated discussion to update the Community Plan for BVCS 
Early Childhood Iowa, Decat/CPPC and BV Child Abuse 
Prevention. 

Mikayla 
Morris 

LSI 

Currently working with the Sac City Middle School to get a 
meeting set up about 7th & 8th grade Draw the Line. Have 6th 
grade Draw the Line scheduled with the Sac City Middle 
School starting the end of Feb. I have been meeting quarterly 
with the 6th graders at OABCIG Middle School. We have been 
doing 6th Grade Draw the Line there as well. Next class 
scheduled for the 2nd week of January. Working to set up a 
meeting with Sac City High School to hopefully do a Love 
Notes implementation with a few at-risk youth. As of now all 
implementations are planned for in person.  

Darla 
Peterson 

Iowa Department 
of Public Health 

STD rates are up gon up 23%, syphilis up 30%. I have a virtual 
presentation on the intersection of HIV,HCV, and opioids and 
the counties most at risk in Iowa of an HIV/HepC outbreak. If 
anyone would like to fit that in to your agency presentations let 
me know. Still have free condom distribution also.  

Kelsey Hall 
Family Crisis 
Centers 

We are creating stickers for the month of Feb for Teen 
Dating Violence Awareness Month. To promote healthy 
relationships. This will be distributed to the schools for ages 
13-18 years old. 

Kayla 
Struchen  

New 
Opportunities 
Prevention  

Sharing flyers on “Prevention Pages”, Christmas Quitline flyer 
“The Greatest Gift” and Your Life Iowa Brochure.   
Thanks to all who joined in on our Lunch and Learn about the 
assessment needs in Sac County.   
Working with the ESC ISTEP (Iowa Students for Tobacco 
Education and Prevention) chapter to play our Knock Out 
Vaping event.   

Natalie 
Reynolds 

Parent Partner 
Need Referrals from Sac county Have 0. Have a new 
coordinator Kris Miller 

Lora 
Wright 

 

NW STEM and ISU Extension offices in Monona, Ida, Sac, 
Calhoun Counties have partnered to distribute STEM Winter 
Survival Kits! These kits contain several STEM challenges for 
upcoming snow days. Every kit is centered on hands-on 
learning and is sure to bring youth and adults together for fun 
activities at home during the winter months. Kits will be 
available for pick up at your student's school or at each County 
Extension office. These kits are absolutely FREE!!  
Each county will have the following kits available:  



100 of the Grade PS - 1 kits 
100 of the Grade 2 - 4 kits 
100 of the Grade 5 - 8 kits 
To order a kit in Calhoun, Ida, or Sac County, please click this 
link: bit.ly/WinterSTEMKit 
please click this link: bit.ly/WinterSTEMKit  

Nancy 
Rowedder 

New 
Opportunities 

 

 
Danette 
Morgan 

LSI foster care 
recruitment 

Closest orientations/classes will be Sioux City and 
Emmetsburg in the next few months.  Also working with 
relatives who are taking care of children to get them through 
the process.  We have had many donors this Christmas 
season buying presents for children in foster care. 

Jamie 
Petersen 

New 
Opportunities 
Mentoring 
Programs 

 Hoping to restart our after school program after the start of the 
year. Handing out christmas goodie bags to all community 
based participants.   

 
Sydney 
Batz 

New 
Opportunities  
Prevention 

We are waiting on the approval  of our work plan for the SOR2 
grant. (State Opioid Response 2). This grant will be addressing 
the opioid and meth crisis in Iowa.  

Mollie 
Scott 

Decat/CPPC  
Review DECAT Budget and quarterly  
reports 

Cindy 
Partlow 

I-Smile 

The I-Smile program has completed preventive dental 
screenings for the Head Start Program in Sac City.  Dental 
screenings, fluoride varnish and dental sealants have been 
completed for 2nd, 3rd and 8th grade students attending East 
Sac County Schools.  Schaller Crestland Schools will be 
completed this week.  Preschool dental screenings will begin 
sometime in January 2021.   

Jamie 
Miller West 

 

Can anyone who would like to receive a calendar please list 
their name and the address that you would like it mailed to 
here in the chat. Thanks! 
 
I think it is the Blackhawk ministerial group, but I am not 
positive who is in charge now.   

Carrie 
Coats 

  

 


